MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

June 1, 2006


The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting on June 1, 2006, at 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring.

PRESENT:

Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower

Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

ABSENT:                 William Mazzuca

Supervisor

Councilman Shea opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of May 4, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Bid Opening of May 17, 2006, (Exterior Painting of the Town Hall) were reviewed.

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Bid Opening of May 17, 2006, (Sectional Steel Scaffolding) were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting of May 18, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of May 24, of 2006, were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

HIGHWAY – Councilman Hosmer reported that the Highway Department is currently mowing grass and cleaning out catch basins. Councilman Hosmer also noted that the set of plans for Moffatt Road repairs is completed and the Highway Department will contact the residents. Councilman Shea stated that he met with Jordan Dale of Lake Surprise Camp to discuss transferring the ownership of the road, starting at the entrance to the camp, from the Town to Lake Surprise. Mr. Dale noted security for camp residents is his concern.

PLANNING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Planning Board Meeting of May 18, 2006. The next meeting will be June 15, 2006.

RECREATION – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the summer events offered through the Recreation Department.  The kitchen at the Recreation Center can now be utilized because they have received a certificate from the Putnam County Board of Health. 

CAC – Councilman Shea stated that there was seventeen applicants at the CAC Meeting held in May. There are two vacancies, a Chairmanship and a position on the CAC committee.

RECYCLING – Councilwoman Budney reported that the cost of the Town Wide Cleanup in April was $13,331.59.  Putnam County will hold a Household Hazardous Waste Cleanup Day on June 24, 2006 from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Pre-registration is required. 

LAND & BUILDING ACQUISITION –No report.

ZONING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Zoning Board Meeting of May 15, 2006.  Councilman Brower stated the importance of completing the application that is submitted to the Zoning Board. The next meeting will be held June 5, 2006. 
TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF June 1, 2006
GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

Justice Fees 4/06
                                        $16,865.00

Justice Fees 4/06
                                            7,990.00

T.C. Fees 4/06                                                        461.65

WLH Hotels Refund                                                573.00

P.C. Mortgage Tax                                           196,973.81

Gerelli Ins. Refund                                                  367.28

Tax Coll Bank Int.              .                                     350.49                       

P.C. VFW Rental                                                       25.00

C.T.V. Fees                                                        12,346.00          

Justice Fees 5/06                                                 6,652.00

Justice Fees 6/06                                               14,237.00

 Rec Fees 4/06                                                   46,561.65

Bid Fees 4/06                                                     17,841.00

Bid Fees 5/06                                                     24,935.00

C.T.V Fees                                                           7,401.00

 Bank Int.                                                                 931.65

HIGHWAY FUND

Suburban Refund                                                       25.51                    

Bank Interest


                                   2,298.03
CONTINTENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT

Bank Interest                                                            199.39

CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT

Tax Town of Cortlandt                                         37,093.42

Clubhouse Fees                                                       300.00

Bank Interest                                                            462.41

AGENDA

1.   Authorize Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Lease/Purchase agreement for a 2007 International “7400” Truck.
     At a regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, Putnam County, New York, held at Town Hall, in Philipstown, New York, in said Town, on the 1st day of June, 2006, at 8 o’clock P.M., Prevailing Time. 

     The meeting was called to order by Councilman Shea, and upon being called, the following were

      PRESENT: 

Councilwoman Budney

                    

Councilman Hosmer



Councilman Shea


         

Councilman Brower




     ABSENT:

     Supervisor Mazzuca


RESOLUTION #148-06

    The following resolution was offered by Councilman Brower, who moved its adoption, seconded by Councilwoman Budney, to-wit.

    RESOLUTION DATED JUNE 1, 2006

    A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN, PUTNAM COUNTY, AUTHORIZING   

    THE LEASE PURCHASE OF A TRUCK FROM HARCO LEASING COMPANY, INC. FOR 

    THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT.

WHEREAS, the Town of Philipstown, Putnam County, New York, has authorized the acquisition of a truck for the Highway Department through New York State bid; and

WHEREAS, the vendor has provided the Town with a Master Equipment Lease/Purchase Agreement dated March 1, 2005 and a Schedule of Property No. 2 dated June 28, 2006 (collectively, the “Lease Purchase Agreement”) in connection with the financing for such truck; and

WHEREAS, it is now desired to authorize such lease Purchase Agreement in accordance with the requirements of Section 109-b of the General Municipal Law; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, Putnam County, as follows:

Section1.  The Supervisor is hereby authorized to enter into a Lease Purchase Agreement with Harco Leasing Company, Inc. in connection with the acquisition and financing of a truck for the Highway Department.

      Section2.  This resolution has been adopted by at least four of the five Town Board members, and the Supervisor and/or other Town officials are hereby authorized to execute closing documents in connection with the Lease Purchase Agreement. 

Section3.  This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to a vote on roll call, which resulted as follows:

Councilwoman Budney

         
VOTING                   AYE           

Councilman Hosmer

           VOTING                   AYE

Councilman Shea
                      VOTING                   AYE

Councilman Brower
                      VOTING                   AYE

The resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.


2.   Authorize Supervisor Mazzuca to sign agreement between The Chazen Companies and the Town for the Groundwater Proposal.

RESOLUTION #149-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the agreement between The Chazen Companies and the Town for the Groundwater Proposal.

 Councilman Shea and the Groundwater Study Group met with Russell Urban-Mead, to  

 discuss critical issues, which will be included in their technical services. 
3. Accept the proposal from Oak Landscaping for mowing of the cemeteries, (Nunc Pro Tunc). 
Councilwoman Budney confirmed that Oak Landscaping was the lowest bidder.

Town Clerk Merando read the three mowing proposals.

RESOLUTION #150-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby accepts the proposal from Oak Landscaping for mowing of the cemeteries at a total cost of $1,120.00 for four cuttings.  
4.  Resolution naming the Philipstown Greenway Committee Members as follows:

          Michael Mckee, Chair                      Katie Giachinta

          Catherine Gonick                            Robert Hutchinson

          Howard Kaplowitz                           Marlo Kovacs

          Marshall Mermell                             Suellen Nelson

          Hank Osborn                                    Bill Sherry

          Gail Sherry                                       Michael Gibbons

RESOLUTION #151-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby approves the appointments to the Philipstown Greenway Committee as listed above.

5.  Resolution appointing Bruce Campbell to serve as a member on the Stormwater 

     Steering Committee.

RESOLUTION #152-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

     RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby appoints Bruce Campbell to serve as a member on the Stormwater Steering Committee. 

6.  Resolution establishing a lock out/tag out procedure to add to the Town’s Safety 

     Manual. 

Councilman Hosmer stated that the Highway Department has been cited with several violations from the New York State Department of Labor.  This resolution is needed in the Town’s Safety Manual.

                                                                                                                                             RESOLUTION #153-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

     RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby establishes a lock 

     out/tag out procedure to add to the Town’s Safety Manual. 

7.  Resolution needed to amend the Fire Policy in the Town’s Safety Manual.

Town Clerk Merando read the memorandum from Beverly Hotaling, Highway Clerk. Ms. Hotaling is requesting that the Town Board review and accept the revisions to the original Emergency Fire Plan.

RESOLUTION #154-06 

   The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by   

   Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby approves amending   

      the Fire Policy in the Town’s Safety Manual.

8. Resolution appointing a Safety Coordinator for the Town of Philipstown and establishing a salary for said duties. 
Councilman Shea stated that there is a need to discuss and review the existing Safety Plan before the Town Board can move on this issue.

RESOLUTION #155-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown tables the appointing of a  

      Safety Coordinator for the Town of Philipstown and establishing a salary for said duties. 
9. Resolution establishing the cost of the bound Comprehensive Plan. 
Town Clerk Merando reported that the cost, to the Town of Philipstown, of each bound copy of the Comprehensive Plan was $13.32 per copy

RESOLUTION #156-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby establishes the cost of the bound Comprehensive Plan at $14.00 per copy. 
10.  Resolution appointing John Sussmeier, Chairman of the Conservation Advisory  

      Committee.

 Councilman Shea reported that Mr. Sussmeier does not want to be the Chair. At this  

 time, there will be a revolving Chair of the committee.

 RESOLUTION #157-06

 The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by  

 Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables the appointment of a Chairman of the 

 Conservation Advisory Committee.

11.  Award bid for scaffolding the Town Hall.

 Town Clerk Merando reported the results of the bid.  Councilman Shea reported that 

 OSHA regulations stipulate that scaffolding is required for roofing.

 RESOLUTION #158-06

 The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by  

 Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby awards the bid for scaffolding of the Town Hall 

 to NES Rentals at a cost of $8,205.00 for twenty-eight days.

12.  Award bid for painting the exterior of the Town Hall.

 Councilman Shea reviewed the bid that was received and thought it was excessive.

 He recommended that the bid be rejected and Town Clerk Merando advertise again. 

 RESOLUTION #159-06

 The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by  

 Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables awarding the bid for painting the exterior 

 of the Town Hall.

 RESOLUTION #160-06

 The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by  

 Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes Town 

 Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders to paint the exterior of the Town Hall.

13.  Resolution accepting the resignation of Isabel Lopatin as a member of the  

      Stormwater Steering Committee.

  Town Clerk Merando read Isabel Lopatin’s letter of resignation from the Stormwater  

  Steering Committee.

  RESOLUTION #161-06
   The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by  

   Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown regretfully accepts the 

      resignation of Isabel Lopatin as a member of the Stormwater Steering Committee.

14.  Resolution authorizing the release of a Performance Bond for Indian Brook in the  

      amount of $67,586.00. 

  Town Clerk Merando read a letter from George Cleantis, Chairman of the Planning Board  

  regarding the return of the Performance Bond for Indian Brook Wetlands.

  RESOLUTION #162-06
   The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by 

   Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the release of the Performance 

      Bond to Indian Brook in the amount of $67,586.00, which is 60% of the total bond. 

15. Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the retiree drug subsidy distribution agreement between the Town and NYS Department of Civil Service.

      Town Clerk Merando explained to the Town Board that none of our Medicare-eligible 

      retirees have signed up for the Medicare Part D. Because of this, we are eligible for  

      subsidy assistance payments from the Federal government.

 The federal subsidy offered under this program is intended to provide a financial incentive  

  to employers to continue providing prescription drug benefits to its Medicare-eligible   

  retirees. 

  RESOLUTION #163-06
    The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by 

    Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

   RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes 

   Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the retiree drug subsidy distribution agreement between the  

   Town and NYS Department of Civil Service. 

16.  Authorize the Recreation Department to advertise for bidders for #2 Fuel Oil.

       Town Attorney Doyle stated that specifications for #2 fuel oil should also contain  

       maximum gallons delivered, date of delivery or approximate time and specify that this is  

       a one-time delivery.   

 RESOLUTION #164-06
      The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by 

      Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the 

    Recreation Department to advertise for bidders for #2 Fuel Oil. 

17.  Resolution scheduling the Monthly Town Board Meeting from July 6, 2006, to 

       July 13, 2006.

 RESOLUTION #165-06
 The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by  

 Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby re-schedules the 

 Monthly Town Board Meeting from July 6, 2006 to July 13, 2006.

18. Town Board to discuss amending the Valley Lane Assessment Roll.

      Councilman Shea stated that some residents on Valley Lane were not fairly assessed. 

      Assessments were based solely on road frontage. 

 Town Attorney Doyle stated that re-assessment has to be done by the law and there  

 might not be enough time to do the re-assessment this year. Town Attorney Doyle 

 suggested that there be a meeting with himself, Tim Pagones and Councilman Shea to 

 review procedures for re-assessment. 

 Councilman Shea stated that the financial impact on the residents would be minimal.

19.  Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit with regard  

       to the Philipstown Lacrosse Association and waive the fees associated with the 

       permit.

 RESOLUTION #166-06
 The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by 

 Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

  RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes 

  Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit with regard to the Philipstown Lacrosse 

  Association and waive the fees associated with the permit.

20.  Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

  Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

21.  Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

  Town Clerk Merando read the Putnam County Humane Society’s monthly report.

22.  Schedule Meetings/Workshops.

       No meetings/workshops were scheduled.

23.  Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

       Town Clerk Merando received the contract from The Center for Municipal Solutions 

       May  31,2006.

 Town Attorney Doyle recommended several changes on page two of the contract. 

 Recommended changes are: #1. Invoices shall be due and payable upon receipt, but in  

 no case later than forty-five days instead of thirty days, #2. Agreement shall be for a 

 period of a minimum of one year instead of three years, and #3.  After the one-year 

 period instead of three years, the Agreement will continue automatically on a month-to-

 month basis. Also, this Agreement shall be construed and interpreted in accordance with 

 the State of New York.

 RESOLUTION #167-06
 The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by 

 Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes 

 Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the revised Agreement between The Center for Municipal 

 Solutions Companies and the Town.

       Councilman Shea announced that Scenic Hudson is sponsoring a Grand Opening 

       Celebration at the Foundry Dock Park, Saturday June 3, 2006 from 11:00 a.m. to 

       2:00. p.m. 

   Councilman Shea reported that the Stormwater Committee would be filing their annual 

   report. Anyone interested in serving on any of the committees please give your name to 

   the Town Clerk.

       Councilwoman Budney announced that there is a pamphlet available at the Town Hall

       and on the website called “After the Storm,” which is a citizen’s guide to understanding 

       stormwater.

         Councilwoman Budney announced there will be a re-dedication of a new marble grave 

       stone for Isaac Ferris, a veteran of the civil war on July 4 at the Cedar Street Cemetery. 

       Andy Chmar announced that The Hudson Highlands Land Trust will hold the Second 

       Annual Family Festival, July 3, 2006 at Mayor’s Park, Cold Spring.  All proceeds will be   

       donated to the environmental programs at Haldane and Garrison Schools.

AUDIENCE

 No comments

VACANCIES

     CAC (2)

     CV ADVISORY COMMITTEE (2)

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $102,664.58 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 5A and 6. 

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $24,401.10 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 6.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $5,244.04 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 5A and 6.

Councilman Brower make a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $111,128.82 are hereby approved as presented in Abstracts 5A and 6.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Hosmer to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 9:00 p.m.









Respectfully submitted by,









Tina M. Merando









Town Clerk
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